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2005-06 BARC #5.3.1

TO:

ALA Executive Board



Budget Analysis and Review Committee

RE:

CIPA/CDA Loan Repayment
ACTION REQUESTED/INFORMATION/REPORT:

ACTION REQUESTED BY:

DRAFT MOTION:


BARC recommends to the Executive Board approval to offset the $181,000 in 

interest/dividends transfer to the General Fund, per Policy 8.5.1, towards the 

repayment of the CIPA/CDA loan.


Further, BARC recommends a transfer from the General Fund FY 2005 net 

revenue in the amount of $183,600 to fully repay the outstanding loan balance.

CONTACT PERSONS:  Keith Michael Fiels, Executive director, kfiels@ala.org, ext. 1392




    Gregory L. Calloway, AED, Finance, gcalloway@ala.org, ext. 3209

DATE:  October 24, 2005

BACKGROUND:

For five consecutive years General Fund revenues have not reached budgeted levels.  The FY 2005 is no exception.  As early as February 2005, revenues were projected to be 4% or $1.0 million less than budget with a corresponding decrease in expenses.  However, due primarily to one time salary savings, expenses are $2.0 million less than budget.  As a result of one time expense savings, management is proposing the early and complete retirement of the outstanding CIPA/CDA loan.  The loan at the end of FY 2005 totals $364,600.

On October 18, ALA completed its third close for the fiscal year 2005.  Accounting is currently completing a fourth and final close and preparing financial statements for the auditors review.  There is no expectation of significant fourth close adjustments.

Per Policy 8.5.1, the ALA Executive Board has the authority to transfer net interest and dividends from the Future Fund of the long-term investments to the General Fund.  After careful consideration, management will not be recommending an interest/dividend transfer to the General Fund.  However, management recommends that the net earned interest/dividend transfer be applied to the retirement of the outstanding CIPA/CDA loan 

balance.  As of the end of the third close, August 31, 2005, approximately $181,000 in earned net interest and dividends is eligible to be transferred to the General Fund from the Long-Term Investment fund, specifically the Future Fund.

In addition, management also recommends that the remaining loan balance of $183,600 should be transferred from the end of fiscal year 2005 General Fund net revenue in order to fully retire the loan.  Please see the attached CIPA/CDA Loan Repayment Schedule.
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